
ST DOMINIC’S PRIORY COLLEGE
139 Molesworth Street, North Adelaide.    5006.

BULLETIN

Friday morning mass in 
the Chapel 8.15am

WEDNESDAY 16 NOVEMBER 2016	 WEEK 5 – TERM 4
Telephone: 8267 3818 	 Facsimile: 8267 4877
E-Mail: admin@stdominics.sa.edu.au 	 Web Site: www.stdominics.sa.edu.au

Sr. Jillian Havey 
Principal

UNIFORM SHOP 
Mondays during Term 

10:30am - 1:30pm

Thurs 17 Nov 10:30 - 1:30 
Fri 18 Nov 10:00 - 12:00 

Thurs 24 Nov 12:30 - 4:30 
Thurs 1 Dec 10:30 - 1:30 
Thurs 8 Dec 12:30 - 4:30

Diary Dates
Wednesday 16 November

Year 2 & 3 “Come & Try” Day
Parents & Friends Meeting 7pm

then Fete Meeting 7:40pm 
followed by Supper

Thursday 17 November
Year 4, 5 & 6 Latitude Day 

Rec / Yr 1 YMCA visit
Monday 21 November
Year 10/11 SWOT Vac

Tuesday 22 November
Primary Twilight Assembly
Wednesday 23 November
Year 3 visit to Helping Hand
Tues 22 - Fri 25 November

Year 10/11 Exams
Monday 28 November

Year 11 Indian Pilgrims Leave
Wednesday 30 November

Year 3 Visit to Migration Museum
Year 6 Graduation BBQ

Friday 2 December
Year 4 Visit to Art Gallery

Tuesday 6 December
End of Year Mass

Wednesday 7 December
Year 3 Visit to Helping Hand

Friday 9 December
Last Day of Term 4

Tuesday 13 December
Graduation Ball

2016 Term Dates 
Term 4: 17 Oct - 9 Dec

Dear Parents;

Sr. Jo Armour OP  
Deputy Principal Student Well Being
At the end of this year Sr. Jo Armour will be 
retiring from her position as Deputy Principal 
Student Well Being, a position she has held 
since 2002.  In that time Sr. Jo has become 
well known and respected by students and their 
parents.  Many of you are aware of the great 
variety of contributions she has generously made 
in our community as teacher, leader and in her 
additional special role as Liturgy Coordinator 
for all our major religious celebrations during 
the school year, from the Family Mass through 
to the End of Year Eucharistic celebration in 
December.  The community at St. Dominic’s 
owes her a great debt of gratitude for the 
wholehearted commitment she has given to 
the St. Dominic’s Priory College community 
in her care of students.  During these last 
weeks we will take the opportunities we have 
of acknowledging personally her central role at 
St. Dominic’s Priory College.  We hope that in 
future endeavours, Sr Jo will remain a part of 
our community.

End of Year Mass
Thank you for the many swift responses received 
to the invitation to every family to be present 
on Tuesday 6th December at 7:30pm.  Please 
pray for a beautiful mild night as this makes a 
great deal of difference!  Today we ask you to 
note that the theme of the Mass, In Truth and 
Love will be carried through the liturgy.  

The Gospel Mark 12: 28 – 34 tells us 
One of the scribes came near and heard 
them disputing with one another, and 
seeing that her answered them well he 
asked him, “Which commandment is the 
first of all?” Jesus answered, “The first is, 
“Hear, O Israel: The Lord our God is One; 
you shall love the Lord your God with all 
your heart, and with all your soul, and with 
all your mind, and with all your strength.” 
The second is this, “You shall love your 
neighbour as yourself. There is no other 
commandment greater than these.”

Parent Meetings Tonight
As previously advertised this evening is one of 
the most important for our community as we 
come together to thank our office bearers, to 
review our events and most especially the recent 
Fete and to elect the new office executive for 
the Parents and Friends for 2017.  The P&F 
Meeting commences at 7:00pm to be followed 
by the Fete Meeting at 7:40pm. Supper will 
follow. All are welcome.

Student examinations
The Year 12 students have handled their final 
examinations with calm and it is clear from their 
focus in our library that they have put in their 
best effort.  They will soon be finished.  Next 
week after a study day on Monday, Year 11s 
and 10s will commence their exams.  I know 
just how much support your daughters receive 
at home and I am sure that they are grateful 
for this.

Sr. Rose Columba Frear OP: Rest in Peace
Most of our parents would not have met Sr. 
Rose Columba unless they were as children at 
Rosary School or at St. Augustine’s Parish School 
where she was Principal.  Sr. Rose, a member of 
our North Adelaide Dominican Congregation  
died peacefully in the Mary Potter Hospice on 
Monday of this week.  She was a fine person and 
a great religious sister.  Sr Rose will be buried 
on Friday after a special Requiem Mass in our 
Chapel.  Her life story is inspiring and we shall 
publish her eulogy in next week’s Bulletin.
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Science - What are things made of?
We have been exploring our built 
environment and investigating 
what things are made of and 
why. We went for a walk around 
the school and took photos 
and sketches of what we saw. 
We talked about why different 
materials are used instead of 
others: for example, windows are 
made of glass so they are tough 

and we can see through them, and the cubby house 
roof is made of metal to keep the rain out. 

In and around the classrooms:   

REC

from Ms. Cate O’Leary, Primary School Coordinator
Primary News Year 4 Great Travel Expo

I dressed into what my family had organised to 
make me look like a travel agent for the Year 4 Great 
Travel Expo.  My parents came to my travel agency 
‘Dreamtime Getaway’.  I had to give a speech and 
show a powerpoint.  They booked a flight to Chile, the 
place Katrina and I were researching, and booked a 
room at the Ritz Carlton.  They wanted to fly one way 
and were very interested in going to Chile. - Natasia

“There is a difference between not knowing 
and not knowing YET.”

Sheila Tobias, on Growth Mindset

Last Friday we welcomed our new Receptions and other 
new students to our school for 2017.  It was certainly a 

busy day as our current students also enjoyed ‘move up’ morning 
and became familiar with their new surroundings and teachers’ 
expectations for next year.  Miss Delloso was very pleased 
with how the 2017 Receptions settled to their new learning 
environment, as it can be a challenging time for the students 
and parents too!  We welcome the new Receptions back again 
on Friday and look forward to having our familiarisation session 
in the morning with the new Reception parents.

Student Engagement: Year Six students, Emma Sexton, Lorelie 
Owens, Alessia Mazzeo and Amelia McAvaney represented our 
Primary School at a combined North Eastern Catholic Schools 
cluster meeting, held last week to discuss and share ideas about 
what schools are currently doing to promote sustainability.  We 
thank Mrs Belinda Baker for her support with this initiative. 

This week is Physical Education Week and we thank Mrs 
Richter for organising an exciting program.  All classes will 
be participating in a range of fun and challenging activities 
throughout the week.  These include: gymnastics, Come and Try 
athletics, rock climbing and trampolining.

Thank you to Miss Delloso and our Reception class for hosting 
this week’s assembly.  They have had a very busy time lately and 
we appreciated their excellent effort in leading the assembly.

Children’s University: In partnership with The University of 
Adelaide, the Children’s University aims to help develop a love of 
learning outside the school context by issuing students involved in 
Children’s University with a ‘Passport to Learning’ which records 
their individual learning journey.   After 30 hours of learning, the 
children were rewarded for their participation with certificates 
at a graduation ceremony that was held in Bonython Hall last 
Thursday evening.  Twenty two of our Year 4-6 students received 
a national Bronze Award and 1 student Isabella Sinton received 
a silver award for over 65 hours’ study.  We congratulate the 
following Bronze Award students: Ayo Adejoro, Isabella Bogovic, 
Emelia Bickerdike, Caprice deSanctis, An Do, Hariklia Drousas, 
Willow and Sari Rann, Annabel Griffin, Eryn Merit, Lucy Johnson, 
Nethuli deZoysa, Madeline Dungey, Isabelle Tran, Jasmine Sewart, 
Nhi Nguyen, Sienna Hughes, Shelby Bucco, Alexandra Chevez, 
Minh-Nghi Nguyen and Matilda Todoran.  Parents and teachers 
were very proud of our girls and it was a memorable evening.  
Thank you to all the Primary Staff for their commitment and 
involvement in the school program and to Ms. Deb Osborne 
and Ms. Elena Tarraran for their attendance at the ceremony.

‘It was a very formal event and we were excited and nervous when 
waiting to be presented. After the completion of the Graduation 
we had a bbq, karaoke and dancing to celebrate. Everyone 
had a great night and the occasion will remain a memorable 
and valuable experience.’ Isabelle, Minh-Nghi and Caprice.

Parent Engagement: Remember, Year 5 parent transition 
MYP meeting tonight at 6pm.  Thank you to Mrs Baker and 
Mrs Richter who have prepared an informative introductory 
session to MYP.

Twilight Assembly Week 6 Tuesday 6pm-7pm: All classes have 
been planning their twilight assembly item.  We come together as 
a community to celebrate a diverse range of learning experiences.  
Whilst it is not a concert, it is a chance to see the enthusiasm 
and engagement our students have in their learning.  Our Year 
5 hosts, Isabella Jovel and Livia Truong will lead us through the 
evening’s ceremony.

Year 6 Graduation is Week 7 Thursday the 30th of November 
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Tu
ck

sh
o

p Week 6 Wednesday Hump Day Specials

Please ensure LUNCH ORDER BAGS  
are CLEARLY LABELLED with your 

daughter’s NAME and CLASS

Ravioli				           $6.00 
With Bolognaise Sauce

ST DOMINIC’S PRIORY COLLEGE  
2017 SCHOOL FEES

The ‘2017 Fee Structure’ is published in this week’s bulletin 
as an insert.  The ‘Financial Information - 2017’ handout 
will be distributed to your daughters by the end of the term.  
Please use the information provided to budget for school fees 
for the year ahead.  If you need any assistance in this area I 
am happy to help. 
I also bring to your attention the following:
•	 Sibling discounts for families who have children in 

other catholic schools:
	 A reduction of 2% will apply for one child, 4% for two 

children and 6% for three or more children.
	 How to claim a catholic schools discount
	 In order to claim this discount the onus will be on 

parents each year to complete and return to the school 
a “Sibling Discount for Children Attending Another 
Catholic School” form by Friday 25th November 2016.  
The pink form is included in this week’s bulletin.

•	 Annual school fees will be billed in Term 1 but are 
payable in equal instalments over the first three terms 
as follows:

     Term 1     Due by Tuesday 31st January 2017
     Term 2     Due by Tuesday, 2nd May 2017
     Term 3     Due by Monday, 24th July 2017
•	 A 3% discount is available where total annual fees and 

charges are paid in full by 31st January 2017.  The 3% 
discount applies to tuition fees only.

•	 It is the expectation of the School that Parents will pay 
their accounts in full on the due dates specified above.  
Failure to pay by the due date, or failure to inform 
the School that payment will be late, will result in a 
monthly fee being charged from the date that the fees 
are due to be paid until payment has been made.

•	 Families who are experiencing financial difficulties should 
contact me to arrange an appointment to discuss their 
situation prior to the commencement of the 2017 school year.          

Lina Martino, Business Manager

FINAL Homework 
Club for 2016
3:30 - 4:30

THURS 17 Nov
CoNWAY 
LIBRARY

 

CHARM
Year 11 Drama Production 2016
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Basketball Congratulations
Congratulations to Sian Della-Pia, who has 
been selected to represent South Australia in 
the U15 Basketball squad.  Sian will be going to 
Melbourne to compete nationally in the Southern 
Cross Tournament.  We wish her well!

Sian Della-Pia

o I HAVE READ TODAY'S BULLETIN

Daughter’s Name(s):.................................................. Class(es):...........

Signed: .........................................................     Date: ....... / ........ / 16http://bit.ly/stdomssaintdominicspriorycollege stdominicpriory

FIND US  
ONLINE:

Parents & Friends
TONIGHT at 7.00pm followed by the  

final FETE MEETING at 7:40pm
Front Office Reception area - 139 Molesworth St

Booklists for 2017 & the 
Second Hand Book Sale
Instructions for ordering books and stationery 
for 2016 has been sent home.  Lighthouse 
Books is our supplier and all ordering is done 
on-line.  The purchase of your daughter’s 
books will be a transaction between your 
family and Lighthouse Books and  all queries 

should be directed to Lighthouse Books on 1300 304 168  
or sales@lighthouse.com.au

The Second Hand Book Sale will be on the 6th December for the 
current Year 10s and 11s. 

For the Book Sale to be a success we need as many books as possible 
from the current Year 11 & 12s. Please bring your books in for the 
sale after your exams or no later than Monday 5th December. 

To ensure your daughter is ready for the new school year please order her 
books and stationery by the due date given by Lighthouse.  Lighthouse 
can not guarantee late orders will be ready for the start of school.

For those students who want to return any ordered items, Lighthouse 
staff will be available at a nominated time in Week 2, Term 1.

Senior Water Polo team after their last game for 2016

SPORTS NEWS
Round 4 Results - Saturday 12th November
Basketball
Junior C lost to St Michaels 2 (16-65) 
Senior B vs Mercedes 2   

Senior C (2) def Pedare 1  (forfeit)  
Senior C (3) had a BYE 

Volleyball
Junior A def Mary Mackillop 1 (4-0) 
Junior B def Kildare 1 (4-0)
Junior C (3) def St Dominic’s 4  (4-0)

Junior C (4) lost to St Dominic’s 3  (0-4) (??)
Senior B had a BYE
Senior C def St Ignatius 4 (3-0) 

Touch
Junior def Marymount 1 (2-1)    Senior 1 lost to Mercedes 2    

Senior 2 def St Ignatius 2  (9-2) 
Water Polo
Junior def Seymour 1  (13-5)) Senior def Seymour 1  (8-5)  
Tennis
Junior 1 vs St Dominic’s 2 (??)

Tennis
Junior 2 vs St Dominic’s 1  (??)

Round 5 ~ Saturday 19th November

TEAM LOCATION TIME OPPONENT
Basketball
Junior C Nazareth 8:30am Nazareth 2
Senior B Cabra 8:30am Nazareth 1
Senior C (2) Marryatville 8:30am Gleeson 1
Senior C (3) Marryatville 9:20am Pedare 1

Volleyball
Junior A Mary Mackillop 9:20am OLSH 1
Junior B Mary Mackillop 10:10am St Aloysius 2
Junior C (3) Mary Mackillop 10:10am St Ignatius 2
Junior C (4) Mary Mackillop 11:00am Mary Mackillop 2
Senior B St Aloysius 8:30am Mary Mackillop 2
Senior C SDPC 8:30am Marryatville 3

Touch
Junior Greenhill Rd 11:00am Loreto 2
Senior 1 Greenhill Rd 9:20am St Ignatius 2
Senior 2 Greenhill Rd 9:20am St Michael’s 2

Water Polo Both JUNIOR and SENIOR have a BYE

Tennis
Junior C (1) Mary Mackillop 8:30am Mary Mackillop 1
Junior C (2) BYE BYE BYE

ANZ Red Ball Schools Tennis Challenge
On Thursday November 10th, 32 enthusiastic Yr 4 and 5 students 
made their way to Memorial Drive ready to test out their newly 
acquired tennis skills in the ANZ Red Ball Schools Challenge.  The 
students  competed in teams of 8 where they played a double and 
a single in each round on a modified court with a modified tennis 
ball that allowed the girls to rally.  The matches were timed and 
went for 8 minutes each.  This was the first time that the majority 
of students had participated in a competitive tennis match.  It was 
fantastic to see the girls exhibit sportsmanship, persistence and 
team work.  Our girls finished 5th, 6th, 7th and 8th against some very 
competitive schools who had only entered one team consisting 
of their strongest players.  I am very proud of all of the students 
and how far their skills have progressed in a short time.  Thank 
you to Dora Kotsious from the Prospect Tennis Club  who has 
worked with the girls developing their skills over the past 8 weeks.

Mrs Richter
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Year 6-9 Swimming Carnival
AGE TROPHIES
Year 6:		 Amelia McAvaney  
		  runner up: Molly Copeland
Year 7:		 Amber Cameron  
		  runner up: Lauren O’Callaghan
Year 8:		 Kate Baker 
		  runner up: Ruby Eckert
Year 9:		 Jessica Crowe 
		  runner up: Mackenzie Smith 
			    
HOUSE RESULTS

Overal Points
Old Trophy

Championship 
Ryan Trophy

Novelty 
Welch Trophy

1st Aquinas
Captain: Shania Burns Aquinas Guzman

2nd Guzman
Captain: Christiana Teah Guzman Siena

3rd
Siena

Emily O’Callaghan 
Sophie Mueller

Siena Columba

4th Columba
Captain: Alex Huggett Columba Aquinas

Cake it for Charity 
“Cake it for Charity” is an annual fundraising event held by 
Calvary Hospital to raise funds for the homeless.  This year, 
the charity chosen was Fred’s Van.  Staff from all areas of the 
hospital enter baked goods to be judged and then sold.  Each 
year the Year 9 SRC students are invited to participate in the 
event.  This year the students involved were: Dakota Gorman, 
Charmane Obtinala, Olivia Poppy, Chrishelle Bulner, Alexia 
Masullo and Michelle Vo.  They helped to sell the bakery products 
to the community and two students also visited the wards with 
a trolley filled with delicious slices, cupcakes and other enticing 
baked goods.  The students enjoyed themselves immensely and 
all for a good cause.

Uniform  Shop Holiday Opening Hours
Week 8 of Term 4
Monday 5 December	 10.30am - 1.30pm
Thursday 8 December	 12.30pm - 4.30pm

Saturday 10 December	 10.00am - 1.00pm
Monday 12 December	 10.00am - 1.00pm
Thursday 15 December	 10.00am - 1.00pm
Monday 19 December	 10.00am - 1.00pm

 Closed for Christmas and New Year 
Wednesday 11 January	 10.00am - 2.00pm
Thursday 12 January	 10.00am - 2.00pm
Friday 13 January	 10.00am - 2.00pm
Saturday 14 January	 10.00am - 2.00pm
Wednesday 18 January	 10.00am - 2.00pm
Thursday 19 January	 10.00am - 2.00pm
Friday 20 January	 10.00am - 2.00pm
Saturday 21 January	 10.00am - 2.00pm
Tuesday 24 January	 10.00am - 2.00pm
Wednesday 25 January	 10.00am - 2.00pm
Monday 30 January	 10.30am - 1.30pm
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ST DOMINIC’S PRIORY COLLEGE 

EXTERNAL SIBLING DISCOUNT 
Finance Office:  8331 5103 

hpedler@stdominics.sa.edu.au 
lmartino@stdominics.sa.edu.au 

 
 
A discount is available for children attending another Catholic School.  A reduction of 2% will apply 

for one child, 4% for two children and 6% for three or more children.  The discount will be based on 

tuition fees only and will be credited to the family’s school fee account in Term 1. 

 Please complete the following details and forward the form to the school office by Friday, 25th 

November 2016. 

Please complete all sections of this form. 

FAMILY INFORMATION 

Family Name:  Family ID:  

Address:  

  Postcode:  

Mobile Phone:   Home Phone:  

Email Address:  

 

STUDENTS ATTENDING ST DOMINIC’S IN 2017 

Student Name:  Year Level  

Student Name:  Year Level  

Student Name:  Year Level  

 

SIBLINGS ATTENDING ANOTHER CATHOLIC SCHOOL IN 2017 

Student Name School Attending 
Date of 

Birth 
Year Level 

    

    

    

 

PARENT/GUARDIAN SIGNATURE:  DATE:  

 

mailto:hpedler@stdominics.sa.edu.au
mailto:lmartino@stdominics.sa.edu.au

